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Professors Emeriti Club
                                   University of Utah

Luncheon Menu Tuesday, October 13, 12:15 p.m, Union Building Saltair Room     
Reservations should arrive by mail to Denise Doebbeling before October 6.  

See page 7 for a reservation form.

Three-Berry Spinach Salad
Pan-seared Salmon with Mango Salsa

Wild Rice Pilaf ...  Seasonal Vegetables  ...  Baguettes and Fruit Breads
Bread Pudding  ...  Cranberry Spritzer/Water  ...  Coffee and Tea Service

Vegetarian Option: Portobello Napoleon  ...  Fruit Plate Option

   #1 September 2015-16

   Continuing a tradition of having 
a senior University administrator as 
guest speaker at Fall semester's 
first luncheon, the Emeriti Club will 
welcome Dr. Vivian S. Lee on Oct. 13.  
  Since July 2011, Dr. Lee has 
served as Senior Vice President for 
Health Sciences, Dean of the Uni-
versity’s School of Medicine, and 
CEO of University of Utah Health 
Care. 
    Her topic in her first appearance 
before the Emeriti Club will be “The 
Future of Health Care at University 
of Utah Health Sciences.”
    Lee is responsible for an annual 
budget of $3.3 billion, including a 
healthcare system, health plan, 
and Schools of Medicine, Nursing, Pharmacy, 
Health and Dentistry.
   A graduate of Harvard-Radcliffe, Lee re-
ceived a doctorate in medical engineering at 
Oxford University as a Rhodes Scholar. Re-
turning to Harvard, she earned her M.D. with 

honors. Following a residency in 
Diagnostic Radiology at Duke, she 
trained as a fellow in MRI at NYU.       
  Prior to coming to Utah, she 
served as inaugural Vice Dean for 
Science, Senior Vice President and 
Chief Scientific Officer at New York 
University Langone Medical Center. 
    Lee is currently principal inves-
tigator for two NIH R01 grants. 
Elected to the American Society of 
Clinical Investigation, she serves 
on NIH Council of Councils and 
the Journal Oversight Committee 
for JAMA. A Fellow and past Presi-
dent of the International Society for 
Magnetic Resonance in Medicine 
(ISMRM), she has authored over 

150 papers and a popular textbook, Cardio-
vascular MRI: Physical Principles to Practical 
Protocols.   
     Lee’s research focuses on quantitative 
functional MRI for the improved understand-
ing of physiology and disease. 

For first time,
Emeriti Club

has the 
pleasure of
Dr. Lee's 
company

“The Future of Health Care 
at University of Utah Health Sciences” 



Dennis Alexander – President               801-948-4053  
whoof@comcast.net 
Richard Middleton – President-Elect      801-363-0244
jaynem14@comcast. net   
Jeff Paoletti – Secretary                801-272-5367     
paolettijeff@yahoo
Denise Doebbeling -- Treasurer             801-487-7024
denise.doebbeling@gmail.com 
Julia Kleinschmidt – Past President      801-599-8367
Julia.kleinschmidt@hsc.utah.edu  
Michele Margetts – Special Activities Coordinator      
1elizabethan@comcast.net                    801-582-2806
Henry Wolking – Special Activities Coordinator   
Henry.wolking@music.utah.edu               801-664-8147

                    Byron Sims – Newsletter Editor              801-930-9133
4616sims@comcast.net 

  Ryck Luthi – Membership and  Program Facilitator                         
ryckluthi@msn.com                                801-532-6464

IN MEMORIAM
Donald P. Hartman, Psychology

March 22, 2015
Bonnie Clayton, Nursing

June 11, 2015
Lennox Tierney, Art & Art History

June 12, 2015
Owen W. Johnson, Physics & Astronomy

June 19, 2015
Kaye Coleman, Staff  Emeritus

July 4, 2015
Ann Wennhold, Psychiatry

July 10, 2015
Frank Johnson, Business 

August 2, 2015
Edward C. Epstein, Political Science

August 16, 2015
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   First, let me congratulate all who 
are recognized as new members 
to emeritus/a status. Your honor 
initiated by your departments or 
administrative unit, then ratified 
by the Board of Trustees, is a sig-
nificant step in your career. Most 
of us do more than retire, we step 
into new roles.  
   Second, for those of you who 
have had time to adjust to your 
roles, welcome back to another 
year of the Emeriti Club Newslet-
ter. Over the next eight monthly 
issues we hope to offer you inter-
esting things to do and opportuni-
ties to participate. 
     Foremost among our activities 
are the luncheons with a variety 
of interesting presentations. Michele and Hen-
ry, our activities coordinators, find a wonderful 
collection of artistic and travel opportunities. I 

encourage you to take advantage 
of these events.        
      One item of business the Exec-
utive Board had to deal with dur-
ing the summer was the increas-
ing cost of luncheons. We have 
kept the cost to you at $15.00 for 
several years. The actual cost of 
a lunch is higher; the club dues 
and other funding sources help 
us create a small subsidy to de-
fray a slight portion of the cost.  
This year’s increases were a bit 
more than we could manage and 
so it was decided to increase the 
cost of the luncheon to $16.00.
    Not all emeriti participate in our 
activities. Again, I encourage you 
to become more involved with 

the wonderful people who do attend and par-
ticipate. We are all better for the company of 
others. Have a great 2015-2016.    

PRESIDENT'S WELCOME
Dennis Alexander

EMERITI DOINGS
Professor Emerita of Ballet Bené Arnold will be one of six honored on Oct. 1 at Kingsbury Hall 

by the College of Fine Arts with a Distinguished Alumni Award for 2015.
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Utah Museum of Fine Arts: The British Passion for Landscape
Tour the Exhibition at UMFA with a Curator

Wednesday, 21 October 2015, 1:00pm

    We have a special treat coming up next month! Your Co-
Activities Coördinator Michele Margetts has arranged for 
interested Emeriti Club members to tour the newly opened 
traveling exhibition at the Utah Museum of Fine Arts titled 
“The British Passion for Landscape.” Drawn from the col-
lections of the National Museum of Wales, this fine exhibi-
tion traces the rise of landscape painting in Britain from the 
Industrial Revolution through Romanticism, Impressionism, 
Modernism, and beyond in the works of such artists as Rich-
ard Wilson, Thomas Gainsborough, J. M. W. Turner, John 
Constable, and Claude Monet.  
   On October 21 at 1:00pm we will be escorted through the 
exhibition by Luke Kelly, Assistant Curator of Antiquities 
at UMFA. Mr. Kelly is the lead curator of “The British Pas-

sion…” for its Utah run.  
     Because the museum is such a pleasant place to spend time, 
you may wish to come early and enjoy a delicious light lunch at 
the Museum Café serving salads, sandwiches, and seasonal bever-
ages. Support the Café and you support local vendors! After our 
tour don’t forget the Museum Store with an intriguing variety of 
gifts from jewelry to pottery to puzzles, great art books and exhibi-
tion catalogues, and notecards you’ll be proud to pop in the mail. 
Here, too, you will be supporting local Utah artisans. Finally, re-
member contributions to UMFA are always welcome and make 
a difference in the cultural lives of the U’s students and the wider 
community.
     Please note this is a ticketed event; however, with your Emeriti 
UCard you will receive a free admission. The exhibition ordinarily 
costs $14 for adults / $12 for seniors and youth 6-18, but for fam-
ily and friends who might like to accompany you, Michele has ar-
ranged a special price of $8. Fill out the reservation form on page 7 and return it to our treasurer 
by Oct. 6. Your tickets will be distributed at the Oct. 13 luncheon, or mailed if you prefer. 
Mark your calendar today for our October 21 guided tour!

The Museum will close for renovation beginning January 2016, so now is your chance to enjoy all UMFA has to offer!

Computer users may insert the following link to open an informative Tribune article on the Land-
scape exhiibition: http://www.sltrib.com/home/2880880-155/at-utah-museum-of-fine-arts                   
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  Pioneer Theatre Company's new season  

A SEASON SCHEDULE for picking up tickets

44

Play  .                               Preview                 Date   
                                                                   Available

   Fiddler on the Roof           9/17/15              8/12/15
   Outside Mullingar             10/29/15            10/7/15
   It Happened One Christmas  12/3/15        11/16/15
   Two Dollar Bill                   1/14/16             12/21/15

     An Inspector Calls                2/18/16      2/1/16
     Cowgirls                               3/24/16      3/7/16
     Count of Monte Cristo          5/5/16        4/11/16

Pioneer Theatre Company
300 S. 1400 E. SLC, UT 84112

801-581-6961

FIDDLER ON THE ROOF
September 18 - October 3, 2015

One of the most beloved musicals of all time, with an 
enduring score. A musical for the whole family!

OUTSIDE MULLINGAR
October 30 - November 14, 2015

By the author of the Pulitzer Prize-winning play 
DOUBT and the Academy Award-winning movie 
MOONSTRUCK!

IT HAPPENED ONE CHRISTMAS
December 4 -19, 2015

World premiere of a new holiday musical! Created just 
for PTC audiences! This family friendly, razzle-dazzle
holiday entertainment will include your favorite holi-
day songs..

TWO DOLLAR BILL
January 15-January 30, 2016

The world premiere, from the writer who brought you 
the popular television series “Army Wives” and “Lie 
To Me.”
 
AN INSPECTOR CALLS
February 19 - March 5, 2016

In turn-of-the-twentieth century England, a prosperous 
family is gathered to celebrate the engagement of their 
daughter when a mysterious Inspector arrives to inves-
tigate the death of a young woman from the nearby 
town. 

COWGIRLS
March 25 - April 9, 2016

A joyous slapstick hoe-down! COWGIRLS wrings 
every drop of moonshine humor from its crossbreed-
ing of classical and country.” 
 
THE COUNT OF MONTE CRISTO
May 6 - 21, 2016 
The swashbuckling classic of romance, betrayal, and 
revenge. One of our more “anti...ci...pated” produc-
tions last year, back for an encore performance!  It’s 
our new Concert Series, where you see the show in 
concert format and with scripts-in-hand. 

THE ROCKY HORROR SHOW
CONCERT VERSION

Four performances (no previews): Thurs, Oct. 
22, 8 pm; Fri,. Oct. 23, 8 pm; Sat, Oct. 24, 5 & 
10 pm. 

A fun-loving tribute to horror and science fiction B-
movies of years ago Strong themes, sexual content 
and language.
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Emeriti Hiking Group
2015 Schedule

Hikes are bimonthly on Friday mornings. Details of time and meeting place will be sent by the trip 
leaders to those on the mailing list about a week ahead of time. Because they are sent to a list of 
many addresses they might end up in your ‘junk/spam’ folder: check there if you seem to be miss-
ing out. If a trip has to be canceled we reschedule for the following week if possible. It is always a 
courtesy to let the trip leader know if you plan to be on a hike – and they can inform you of any last 
minute changes. Not on the list? Send a request to Bill Gray (cyberflora@xmission.com) or Su-
zanne Stensaas (suzanne.stensaas@hsc.utah.edu) and include your email, phone and address. 

Date   Place                  Leaders         Rating
September 25  Grizzly Gulch                Lotti Wann    2-3
October 9   Elbow Fork to Terraces               Donna Gelfand          2
October 23            Bonneville Shoreline Trail               Ben & Sherilyn Bennion                 1
November 6  Ensign Peak to City Creek               Ramon Johnson          2
November 20  Jordan River Parkway               Joyce Foster          1
December 11  Hike and Wassail                Barbara West          1

  Capitol Reef, Emeriti Camping/Moteling and Driving/Hiking Trip. Sept. 14-18

When you receive this there just might be time to join the Emeriti hiking group on an easy-strenuous an-
nual “camp” out. Some will stay in motels or cabins and others at camps or RV areas in Torrey where we 
will begin our daily assortment of easy-to-hard, half-day to full-day hikes or exotic drives. There will be 
something for all interests and abilities. Bill Gray and Suzanne Stensaas are organizing it but they need 
to hear from you. High season is on in Torrey with motels hard to get and the national park does not take 
reservations. Some of us are staying at Thousand Lakes RV Park and Cabins on the west end of Torrey 
www.thousandlakesrvpark.com, 800-355-8995. Better to reserve on the phone, they say. Email for more 
details or to sign up: suzanne.stensaas@hsc.utah.edu OR cyberflora@xmission.com.
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Summary of  Emer i t i  Pr iv i leges

Emeritus identification cards for you and your spouse entitle you to: a) discounts at the 
University bookstore, b) reduced prices for season tickets to theatre and athletic events, 

c) faculty privileges in campus recreation programs, and d) free admission to the 
Utah Museum of Natural History and Utah Museum of Fine Arts.

                   In addition, emeriti card holders are entitled to the following:· 
        • Eligibility for membership in the University Faculty Club
        • Tuition-free enrollment in University and Osher Lifelong Learning classes 
             (Osher fee applies but no tuition)
        • Free parking in Campus “Visitor” lots
        • Half-price University Parking permits through Commuter Services
        • Free admission to Preview Night Performances of main stage productions of 
             Pioneer Theatre Company
        • Eligibility to receive faculty research grants from the University Research Committee
        • Discounts arranged by the Emeriti Club, such as the special activities 
             published in the Newsletter. More information available at Emeritus Club website:

http://academic-senate.utah.edu/professors-emeriti-club/

NEW EMERITI  OCTOBER 2015

Robert K. Avery, Communication
Thomas H. Caine,

Ronald G. Coleman, History 
Sharon E. Dennis

Craig Denton, Communication
Lynne Durrant, Exercise & Sports Science

Hans Ehrbar, Economics
Irene Fisher, Bennion Center

Dianne L. Fuller, Nursing
Lance Girton, Economics  

Ronald J. Hrebenar, Political Science
Kirtly P. Jones,

Jeanne M. LeBer,
John Martinez,

Betty J. Manaster,
John M. McCullough,
Bonnie L. Mitchell,
Raymond Morales,
Robert D. Newman, Humanities
Sally M. Patrick, 
Margaret A. Rorke, Music
Antonio Serrato-Combe,
Ronald M. Smelser, History
Gerald J. Spangrude,
Mary S. Strine, Communication
Robert M. Ward, Pediatrics
Alice Weber,
Carol M. Werner,

If you'd prefer to receive your newsletter by email, please contact Ryck at ryckluthi@msn.com                 
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Luncheon Reservation Form
Please mail to arrive no later than Wednesday, October 6.
Luncheon is Tuesday, October 13, 12:15 p.m. in the Union Building Saltair Room

Name ____________________________________Salmon______ Veggie Plate ____Fruit Plate____
Partner ___________________________________Salmon ______Veggie Plate ____Fruit Plate____
Guest(s) __________________________________Salmon______ Veggie Plate ____Fruit Plate____
Number attending @ $16.00 each ______                                                 Luncheon total: $________
Voluntary dues for 2015/16: $10.00 Single, $20.00 Couple     Dues total:   $________
Make check payable to: 
Professors Emeriti Club  Total enclosed:   $ ________

     
NEW TO THE CLUB?  PLEASE NOTE
    New members of the Professors Emeriti 
Club who plan to attend the luncheon and use 
the complimentary first meal, please send in a 
reservation. The reservation number is very  

important for ordering meals and not wasting 
food. For ALL members, please send in your 
reservations; people who call at the last minute 
will be able to attend the program but are not 
likely to have a meal.

                              
Denise Doebbeling

1406 Blaine Ave. SLC, UT 84105

       
Clip here  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 Send to:  

 

  

            Clip here  ”*****************************************************************************************************
The British Passion for Landscape

Wednesday, 21 October 2015, 1:00pm ~ see page 3. Please return this form no later than Oct. 6.
Name_________________________________________________ Phone__________________
Full Address_________________________________________________ ZIP______________

                   Number attending with Emeritus/a and/or Emeritus/a Spouse card _______
                   

Number of family/friends tickets @ $8 each ________         Total enclosed $____________
[   ] I will pick up my tickets at the October luncheon        [   ] Please mail my tickets to me

            Clip here    *******************************************************************************************************                  

The School of Music  is again offering 
emeriti members and up to two guests each, $1 
vouchers for all School of Music concerts, in-
cluding the Virtuoso series during the upcoming 
school year. All concerts are at Libby Gardner 
Concert Hall and begin at 7:30 pm, unless oth-
erwise noted. ¶ The vouchers may be redeemed 
at the LGCH box office one hour before the con-
cert or anytime at regular box office hours at 
Kingsbury Hall. Each voucher may be redeemed 
for one general admission ticket without further 
processing fees. With processing fees, general 
admission tickets cost $10, so members receive 
a substantial savings. Remember, all tickets 
are first come-first served, so redeeming your 
voucher early ensures you a seat. Should the 

tickets be sold out when you go to redeem your 
voucher, the voucher may be used for any oth-
er School of Music event throughout the year. 
Vouchers will be available for purchase at all 
Emeriti luncheons from Henry Wolking. 
¶ Upcoming School of Music concerts in Sep-
tember members might find of interest are: 9/17 
Utah Philharmonia, 9/18 “Midnight with Mozart” 
SummerArts Winners with American West Sym-
phony, and 9/30 Jazz Spotlight with the Jazz 
Ensembles directed by the new Director of Jazz 
Studies, Kris Johnson. The emeriti newsletter 
will keep you informed of noteworthy concerts 
throughout the year.
¶ Questions? Please call 801-664-8147 or con-
tact me at henry.wolking@music.utah.edu


